From: Donna Gallehawk

To: Community Support and Services Committee

**Subject:** State of Emergency

**Date:** Friday, 4 March 2022 11:24:39 AM

Dear Sir/Madam,

Please stop the State of Emergency continuing. There has not been any positive result from these mandates. Covid has not stopped spreading despite the vaccination rate being so high. The only results we have seen have been destructive to families and communities with loss of jobs, services and discrimination.

Whilst all deaths are tragic, less than 1% of all the deaths in Australia were from covid over the last 22 months. So many of our State's resources have been wasted on policing businesses, cafes, takeaways and pubs enforcing a mandate that is unnecessary, ineffective and highly destructive. Instead, we should be focusing on providing ALL our resources on protecting the sick, the disabled, the frail and the elderly along with those at risk of mental instability due to the changes they have been forced to face under the mandates.

END THE MANDATE SO THAT WE CAN GET BACK TO SOME FORM OF NORMALITY AND SANITY!

